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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-7000
May 14, 2004

ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR

COMMUNITY PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT


MEMORANDUM FOR: 
All Office of Community Planning and Development 



Employees, D 


All Office of Fair Housing and Equal Opportunity 



Employees, E 


All Office of Departmental Operations and Coordination 

[image: image2.png]All Office of Healthy Homes and Lead Hazard Control
Employees, L

FROM: ﬁem:s;; Assistant Secretary for Community

Planning and Development and Chair of HUD’s Corrective
Action Plan, D





Employees, I 


SUBJECT: 
HUD's Fiscal Year 2004 Buyout Program 

The Department is offering buyouts to employees in your organization in an effort to meet HUD's staff ceilings and salaries and expenses levels by the end of Fiscal Year 2004. The Office of Personnel Management has approved our buyout program. It has also been shared with appropriate Congressional committees, and both American Federation of Government Employees and the National Federation of Federal Employees have been informed. 

As explained in the general notification, the Department has received authority to offer a limited number of buyouts. All employees approved for buyouts must be off the payroll no later than July 24, 2004. 

If approved, the amount of the buyout payment will be an amount equal to severance pay entitlement, or $25,000, whichever is less. The buyout payment is taxable and subject to a 1.45 percent payment for Medicare if the employee is under the Civil Service Retirement System. If under the Federal Employees Retirement System, the employee is subject to a 1.45 percent payment for Medicare and 6.2 percent payment for Old Age Survivor Disability Insurance. Employees will also receive a taxable lump sum payment for annual leave balance. Keep in mind that employees who accept the buyout may not return to federal government employment within five (5) years of the separation date without repaying the gross amount of the buyout payment. 

As stated in my announcement at the Executive Management Meeting on May 4, 2004, in addition to buyouts, a limited number of reassignments may be necessary to ensure that the Department meets its organizational ceiling levels. If this action is necessary, additional information will be provided and appropriate notice given to the unions. 
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Please carefully review the attached information and guidance on eligibility requirements and how to apply for the buyout. Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Emmett I. Aldrich, Acting Deputy Director, Office of Human Resources, at (202) 708-2000, or Lenor Reese, Acting Director, Human Resources Policy Research and Development Division, Headquarters, at (202) 708-9114. 

We appreciate your service to the Department and we are committed to carrying out this effort with as little disruption to your personal and professional lives as possible. 

Attachment 


